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MM10/20 USE OF NORTH RYDE COMMUNITY HALL - JOINT 
MOTION MAYOR LAXALE AND COUNCILLOR ROY 
MAGGIO - Mayor, Councillor Jerome Laxale          

File Number: MYR/07/10/20 - BP20/965 
 

 
A need has been identified for the use of a hall to conduct the end of year selective 
high school and opportunity class tests in November 2020. 
 
Together with Councillor Maggio, I am making the following recommendations for 
Council’s endorsement. 
 
 

RECOMMENDATION: 
 
(a) That the General Manager liaise with the opportunity class placement support 

officer with the NSW Department of education to ascertain the suitability of the 
North Ryde Community Hall and meeting rooms to hold the end of year 
selective high school and opportunity class tests on 18 November 2020. 

 
(b) That a temporary 7 day hold be placed on the North Ryde hall and Meeting for 

18 November from 830am to 12pm to enable the department to assess its 
suitability and book the hall if required. 

 
(c) That Councillors be provided an update on the matter when it is resolved. 
 
 

ATTACHMENTS 
There are no attachments for this report. 
 
Report Prepared By: 

 
Councillor Jerome Laxale 
Mayor  
 
  
 


